













PARK HILL PRIMARY SCHOOL

LOWER EASTERN GREEN LANE, COVENTRY - CV5 7LR
TEL: 024 7646 6669 - EMAIL: adminstaff@parkhill.coventry.sch.uk
School website: www.parkhillprimaryschool.co.uk
Headteacher: Mr P Griffin

30th March 2021

Dear Parents and Carers,

It has been confirmed that local elections will go ahead on **Thursday 6 May 2021**. Whilst the local authority has asked returning officers to avoid using schools as polling stations where it is practically possible to do so, I have received confirmation that the school will be required.

This year, the returning officer has requested use of the studio hall. On **Thursday 6 May**, the school **will close** to all children. Instead, the children will move to a 'remote learning' day - where lessons will take place on-line. More details will follow, after the Easter holidays.

During the most recent partial school closure at the start of the year, we were able to support some children with the use of laptop. If this is required, please contact your child's class teacher who can begin to explore whether this is once again possible.

I would like to apologise for any inconvenience that this may cause you. I would have preferred for Park Hill to not have been used as a polling station, however the matter was out of my control on this occasion. I do hope that the movement to remote learning on this day is of great benefit to the children and any disruption to them and to learning is kept to a minimum.

As usual, thank you for your support.

Kind regards,

Mr P Griffin

Headteacher Park Hill Primary School